

## Wausau School District

## Longfellow Administration Center

415 Seymour Street • P.O. Box 359 • Wausau, Wisconsin 54402-0359 • 715-261-0500 • www.wausauschools.org

Dr. Keith W. Hilts, Superintendent of Schools

October 27, 2022

Dear Wausau School District Families and Staff:

We are reaching out to you to let you know that the Wausau School District will resume COVID-19 testing on Monday, October 31st. Once again, both antigen and PCR tests will be offered at no cost to you. There are some changes from last school year that you do need to be aware of.

First, testing is only available this school year to Wausau School District staff members and students. Unfortunately, we are not able to offer testing to family members and the broader community. There's also one other change: testing will only be offered at four locations within the district this year, on days when classes are in session, and within the actual buildings.

## **COVID-19 Testing Schedule**

- Wausau East High School (Monday Thursday): 7:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
   Testing is on the east side of the building.
   Look for a COVID-19 testing vehicle and signs telling you which door to enter.
- Wausau West High School (Monday Thursday): 11:15 a.m. 2:45 p.m.
   Testing is on the north side of the building.
   Look for a COVID-19 testing vehicle and signs telling you which door to enter.
- Rib Mountain Elementary (Tuesday Friday): 8:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. Enter through the front door.
- Longfellow Administration Building (Tuesday-Friday): 11:45 a.m. 3:15 p.m.
   Testing is on the east side of the building.
   Look for a COVID-19 testing vehicle and signs telling you which door to enter.

You will need to show your Wausau School District badge to receive a test. Students should also have a parent or caregiver with them.

Thank you! Wausau School District Administration

It is the mission of the Wausau School District to advance student learning, achievement, and success.